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February 2021 
Dates for your diary: 
 

9th February—Internet Safety Day 
12th February—Break up for Half Term 
22nd February—Return to school/home learning after Half Term 

 

 
 
Everyone in the BB Community 

would like to say a huge  
congratulations to our CEO, Mrs 

Heaton, who has been awarded an 
OBE in the Queen’s New Years 

Honours list for services to  
education in the North East. 

This is fantastic recognition of all 
her hard work and we want to say 

a huge well done! 

WELL DONE 

A special well done to one of our 
pupils, Tiffany N in Year 6, whose 

amazing writing work is being  
published after entering a young 

writers competition.  
Well done Tiffany, we are very 

proud of you! 

Critical Worker Bookings 
 

In order to help keep people safe 
please only book a place in school if  

absolutely necessary.   
 

Remote learning is in place for all  
children from EYFS to Y6, further infor-

mation can be found on the school 
website.  

Please contact the school office if you 
are having any issues accessing this 

learning. 
If you do have to attend the school 

yourself please remember that a face 
mask should be worn and only 1 adult 

in your support bubble should drop off/
collect a child.   

There are markings outside on the 
pavements to help you to maintain 

your 2m social distancing. 
Thank you. 

Please remember to wait outside the 
school office if another adult is in the 

waiting area.  
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KS1 & KS2  Statutory Assessments 
 

Due to the disruptions to children’s learning this academic year and the need for 
pupils to isolate, we have been informed that the end of key stage statutory 
assessments will not be taking place this year.  This will include the KS1, KS2 

Assessments and  the Y1 phonics screening. 
School will continue to work with the children to assess their understanding using 
ongoing teacher assessment and use this to inform our planning and to support 

transition. 

Year 1 
Year 1 have learned so much already this term! We've been to 
Norway to see the Northern Lights, Australia to visit the desert. 
We took a trip around the world with a grumpy meerkat and 
even went back in time to meet Queen Victoria!  
We wrote a biography all about Queen Victoria's life, and we 
learned lots of facts about her. We also wrote some diary 
entries pretending to be a grumpy meerkat who can't find a 
good place to live. The 
story is called Meerkat 
Mail in case you want 
to read it (we thought it 
was very funny!) 

We have particularly enjoyed learning all about 
animals. Here are some of our animal riddles. Can you 
work out who we've been describing?  

YEAR 4 
Year 4 have been learning about 
Rome and researching different 

tourist attractions.  They have used 
their knowledge of persuasive 
features to create their own 

persuasive leaflets.  



Benedict Biscop C.E. Academy 
Newsletter 

EARLY YEARS—FOUNDATION STAGE 

Let’s do brunch!  
After reading 'Handa's Suprise' - one of the children's favourite 
stories - the children decided they wanted to host their own brunch. 
In the story, Handa decides to take seven pieces of delicious fruit to 
her friend as a surprise. Each time the children read the story they 
query what these fruits taste like, which this week led to them 
wanting to host their own brunch in order to try some of these fruits 
with their friends.  

"The avocado is really nice - it's really soft!" Isaac C 

"The mango so slippery." - Aaron 

"The mango is so sweet." - Evie 

"It's yummy - the melon is so juicy!" - Isaac B 

"I haven't tried avocado before - I like it." - Hannah 

"The melon is sliding in my hand." - Sophie 

 

Free School Meals  
During the current lockdown school can continue to provide school meal support for these 

children who are required to stay home, if they are registered for free school meals. This can 
be a valuable support for families if their child is required to stay home.  This support is also 

available during the half term school holiday. 
To be eligible you must be in receipt of one of the benefits listed below: 

 
 Income Support 
 Income-Based Jobseeker’s Allowance  
 Income-related Employment and Support Allowance 
 Support under part VI of the immigration and Asylum Act 1999 
 Child Tax Credit, provided they are not entitled to Working Tax Credit and have an annual income, as 

assessed by the Inland Revenue that does not exceed £16,190 or Guarantee element of Pension Credit  
 Working Tax Credit run-on paid for 4 weeks after you stop qualifying for Working Tax Credit 
 Universal Credit 
 

By registering, the school will receive extra funding to support your child's education should 
you be entitled. 

Please apply if you think you are eligible. Applying online is easy, please follow the link below 
or contact the school office for more information: 

https://emsonline.sunderland.gov.uk/CitizenPortal_LIVE/en 
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YEAR 2 
This week, Year 2 have been learning more 
about where they live. The children were 

challenged to explore and find out more about 
their local area, and in particular they have been 

learning about building and land use in 
Moorside. 

 The children in school took a walk to find out 
more about what the land in our locality is used for. We were lucky enough to 
enjoy a frosty, snowy walk and it was magical! The children loved sharing their 
knowledge of their local area and were able to explain their favourite walking 

routes and buildings they know or love to visit.  
Those children who are learning at home also 

rose to the challenge, many videos photos were 
uploaded of walks in our local area, where 

children shared their knowledge of where they 
live. Some even used Google Maps to find out 
more - how amazing! The children shared their 
learning in a variety of ways  - they drew maps, 

recorded videos, left voice notes and wrote some 
fabulous explanations of building and land use. Next, we are learning about how 

our local area has changed over time. 

Car Parking  
Please can we ask all parents, grandparents and carers to be considerate when 
parking outside of school and the surrounding streets.  Please make sure that you 
are not blocking any residents driveways and that you do not double park at any 
time.  It is important for emergency vehicles that Marcross Drive is accessible. 
 
Once children have been dropped off at school it would be appreciated if you 
could leave immediately to facilitate our staggered drop off times and to assist the 
school with our social distancing measures. 
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Internet Safety Day 
 

Internet Safety Day is on Tuesday 9th February—this day aims to 
promote safe, responsible and positive use of internet technology.  It 

hopes to raise awareness and start a conversation about internet safety. 
 

If your child is learning at home please do use our online safety guide 
which can be found on our school website.  Please also find below  

further online information to help parents and carers protect their child 
whilst they are learning remotely 

 

Childline - for support 

UK Safer Internet Centre - to report and remove harmful online content 

CEOP - for advice on making a report about online abuse Support for 
parents and carers to keep their children safe online includes: 

Internet matters - for support for parents and carers to keep their children 
safe online 

London Grid for Learning - for support for parents and carers to keep their 
children safe online 

Net-aware - for support for parents and carers from the NSPCC 

Parent info - for support for parents and carers to keep their children safe 
online  

Thinkuknow - for advice from the National Crime Agency to stay safe online  

UK Safer Internet Centre - advice for parents, carers and students 

National Safety Online – advice for parents and carers  

https://www.childline.org.uk/?utm_source=google&utm_medium=cpc&utm_campaign=UK_GO_S_B_BND_Grant_Childline_Information&utm_term=role_of_childline&gclsrc=aw.ds&&gclid=EAIaIQobChMIlfLRh-ez6AIVRrDtCh1N9QR2EAAYASAAEgLc-vD_BwE&gclsrc=aw.ds
https://reportharmfulcontent.com/
https://www.ceop.police.uk/safety-centre/
https://www.internetmatters.org/?gclid=EAIaIQobChMIktuA5LWK2wIVRYXVCh2afg2aEAAYASAAEgIJ5vD_BwE
https://www.lgfl.net/online-safety/default.aspx
https://www.net-aware.org.uk/
https://parentinfo.org/
https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/
https://www.saferinternet.org.uk/advice-centre/parents-and-carers
https://nationalonlinesafety.com/
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YEAR 3 
This term Year 3 have been exploring the 

Ancient Egyptians. We started the topic by 
exploring what life was like in Ancient 

Egyptian times by investigating the 
different roles in society. We explored 

different pieces of artwork to gain a better 
understanding of what life was in in 

Ancient Egypt. Then, we looked at how the 
River Nile was important for different 
aspects of life in Ancient Egypt. The 
children have created some amazing 

information leaflets and compiled some 
great research about life in Ancient 

Egyptian times using historical sources. 

Lateral Flow Testing 
As you may be aware, the Department for Education has recently announced that it 
is starting a programme of asymptomatic Covid-19 testing in primary schools. Along 

with the other protective measures which school are taking, testing will allow the 
school to take further measures to help us all to keep our school community as safe 
as possible. As up to one in three people who have Covid-19 have the virus without 

symptoms so could be transmitting the virus unknowingly, by testing staff we will 
help to reduce the spread in schools by identifying asymptomatic individuals.  

 
As a result of the regular testing and a member of staff testing positive, we may 

need to close a bubble in school as a precautionary measure until we receive 
additional guidance from Public Health England. If sadly, a bubble does have to 

close, parents/carers will receive an automated text on an 
evening informing that the children who have been in the 
critical worker and vulnerable bubble need to isolate. The 
following morning, a member of the school will contact 

them with further details and action going forward.  
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Remote Learning Parents Feedback 
 

Thank you to everyone who took the time to complete the 
remote learning questionnaire after our first full week of remote 
learning in January. Despite asking for it to be completed in a 
short time frame, we were very pleased by the level of 
engagement and feedback we received. School received 152 
responses from 197 families.  
 
It helped school gain a greater understanding of the challenges and expectations facing 
families are very different during this lockdown and help us refine and improve our remote 
learning offer.  
 
We would just like to highlight some of the common positives parents and carers shared: 
 parents have been able to see more of what the children are learning and their child’s 

capabilities  
 that we are providing high quality of resources  
 that learning is progressive  
 that there is a good level of support given to pupils  
 quality of ‘live’ lessons was high 
 that there is good communication with staff and the school  
 that children are enjoying the lessons  
 that there is variety of activities which parents feel is a positive  
 that the days are well structured and organised  
 
Many parents commented that children are really enjoying the live lessons on MS TEAMS and 
that the sessions helped to motivate and engage the children. A positive highlighted was that 
pupils were able to interact in real time with their class teacher and other children.  
 
95% of parents felt that their child benefitted from access to Showbie. Again, school are very 

pleased with how well Showbie has been received by families. When 
looking for a platform, school reviewed several, but feedback from 
other schools was that Showbie was child friendly and easy to use, 
with a simple layout. We felt this was very important when having to 
provide remote learning to younger pupils. It also provided a greater 
opportunity for how work could be uploaded than other 
applications and enabled staff to provide feedback in a variety of 
forms.  
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YEAR 6 
 
 
 

Year 6 have been looking at the 
geography of mining towns and 

villages, focusing on the changes that 
have happened. We have also been 

investigating the history of the miners 
lamp and why they were needed.  

YEAR 5 
 

In Art Year 5 have been analysing different 
portraits of Tudor monarchs. We have 
looked at the different clothes they are 

wearing and what these symbolise, such as 
King Henry VIII's rubies, showing incredible 
wealth! We have also investigated what we 

can see in the background, for example, 
did you notice there are tapestries behind 

Queen Elizabeth of a sea battle in the 
background, to represent when England 

triumphed in the Spanish Armada? We've 
really enjoyed looking at these portraits, 

and the pupils have presented their work in a range of ways.  
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Term Dates 2020-2021 
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Term Dates 2021-2022 
 
 


